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presentations by and hold discussions 
with representatives of the NRC staff, 
Westinghouse, Southern Nuclear 
Operating Company, and other 
interested persons regarding this matter. 
The Subcommittee will gather 
information, analyze relevant issues and 
facts, and formulate proposed positions 
and actions, as appropriate, for 
deliberation by the Full Committee. 

Members of the public desiring to 
provide oral statements and/or written 
comments should notify the Designated 
Federal Official (DFO), Weidong Wang 
(Telephone 301–415–6279 or e-mail 
Weidong.Wang@nrc.gov) five days prior 
to the meeting, if possible, so that 
appropriate arrangements can be made. 
Thirty-five hard copies of each 
presentation or handout should be 
provided to the DFO thirty minutes 
before the meeting. In addition, one 
electronic copy of each presentation 
should be emailed to the DFO one day 
before the meeting. If an electronic copy 
cannot be provided within this 
timeframe, presenters should provide 
the DFO with a CD containing each 
presentation at least thirty minutes 
before the meeting. Electronic 
recordings will be permitted only 
during those portions of the meeting 
that are open to the public. Detailed 
procedures for the conduct of and 
participation in ACRS meetings were 
published in the Federal Register on 
October 14, 2009, (74 FR 58268–58269). 

Detailed meeting agendas and meeting 
transcripts are available on the NRC 
Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading- 
rm/doc-collections/acrs. Information 
regarding topics to be discussed, 
changes to the agenda, whether the 
meeting has been canceled or 
rescheduled, and the time allotted to 
present oral statements can be obtained 
from the Web site cited above or by 
contacting the identified DFO. 
Moreover, in view of the possibility that 
the schedule for ACRS meetings may be 
adjusted by the Chairman as necessary 
to facilitate the conduct of the meeting, 
persons planning to attend should check 
with these references if such 
rescheduling would result in a major 
inconvenience. 

Dated: May 25, 2010. 

Cayetano Santos, 
Chief, Reactor Safety Branch B, Advisory 
Committee on Reactor Safeguards. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13152 Filed 6–1–10; 8:45 am] 
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Sunshine Federal Register Notice 

AGENCY HOLDING THE MEETINGS: Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission. 
DATES: Weeks of May 31, June, 7, 14, 21, 
28, July 5, 2010. 
PLACE: Commissioners’ Conference 
Room, 11555 Rockville Pike, Rockville, 
Maryland. 
STATUS: Public and closed. 

Week of May 31, 2010 
There are no meetings scheduled for 

the week of May 31, 2010. 

Week of June 7, 2010—Tentative 

Wednesday, June 9, 2010 

1:30 p.m. Meeting with the Advisory 
Committee on Reactor Safeguards 
(Public Meeting). (Contact: 
Cayetano Santos, 301–415–7270). 

This meeting will be Webcast live at 
the Web address—http://www.nrc.gov. 

Week of June 14, 2010—Tentative 

Thursday, June 17, 2010 

9 a.m. Briefing on Blending (Public 
Meeting). (Contact: George Deegan, 
301–415–7834). 

This meeting will be Webcast live at 
the Web address—http://www.nrc.gov. 

Week of June 21, 2010—Tentative 

Friday, June 25, 2010 

9 a.m. Briefing on Office of Nuclear 
Material Safety and Safeguards 
(NMSS)—Programs, Performance 
and Future Plans and Integrated 
Strategy on Spent Fuel Management 
(Public Meeting). (Contact: Hipolito 
Gonzalez, 301–492–3141). 

This meeting will be Webcast live at 
the Web address—http://www.nrc.gov. 

Week of June 28, 2010—Tentative 
There are no meetings scheduled for 

the week of June 28, 2010. 

Week of July 5, 2010 
There are no meetings scheduled for 

the week of July 5, 2010. 
*The schedule for Commission 

meetings is subject to change on short 
notice. To verify the status of meetings, 
call (recording)—(301) 415–1292. 
Contact person for more information: 
Rochelle Bavol, (301) 415–1651. 

The NRC Commission Meeting 
Schedule can be found on the Internet 
at: http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/policy- 
making/schedule.html. 

The NRC provides reasonable 
accommodation to individuals with 

disabilities where appropriate. If you 
need a reasonable accommodation to 
participate in these public meetings, or 
need this meeting notice or the 
transcript or other information from the 
public meetings in another format (e.g., 
braille, large print), please notify Angela 
Bolduc, Chief, Employee/Labor 
Relations and Work Life Branch, at 301– 
492–2230, TDD: 301–415–2100, or by e- 
mail at angela.bolduc@nrc.gov. 
Determinations on requests for 
reasonable accommodation will be 
made on a case-by-case basis. 

This notice is distributed 
electronically to subscribers. If you no 
longer wish to receive it, or would like 
to be added to the distribution, please 
contact the Office of the Secretary, 
Washington, DC 20555 (301–415–1969), 
or send an e-mail to 
darlene.wright@nrc.gov. 

Dated: May 27, 2010. 
Rochelle C. Bavol, 
Policy Coordinator, Office of the Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13317 Filed 5–27–10; 4:15 pm] 
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PENSION BENEFIT GUARANTY 
CORPORATION 

Proposed Submission of Information 
Collection for OMB Review; Comment 
Request; Locating and Paying 
Participants 

AGENCY: Pension Benefit Guaranty 
Corporation. 
ACTION: Notice of Intent to request OMB 
approval of modifications to 
information collection. 

SUMMARY: The Pension Benefit Guaranty 
Corporation (‘‘PBGC’’) intends to request 
that the Office of Management and 
Budget (‘‘OMB’’) approve modifications 
to a collection of information under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act. The purpose 
of the information collection is to enable 
the PBGC to pay benefits to participants 
and beneficiaries. PBGC intends to add 
three new forms to the information 
collection and to modify an approved 
form. 

DATES: Comments should be submitted 
by August 2, 2010. 
ADDRESSES: Comments may be 
submitted by any of the following 
methods: 

• Federal eRulemaking Portal: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Follow the Web 
site instructions for submitting 
comments. 

• E-mail: 
paperwork.comments@pbgc.gov. 

• Fax: 202–326–4224. 
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• Mail or Hand Delivery: Legislative 
and Regulatory Department, Pension 
Benefit Guaranty Corporation, 1200 K 
Street, NW., Washington, DC 20005– 
4026. 
PBGC will make all comments available 
on its Web site at http://www.pbgc.gov. 

Copies of the collection of 
information may be obtained without 
charge by writing to the Disclosure 
Division of the Office of the General 
Counsel of PBGC at the above address 
or by visiting that office or calling 202– 
326–4040 during normal business 
hours. (TTY and TDD users may call the 
Federal relay service toll-free at 1–800– 
877–8339 and ask to be connected to 
202–326–4040.) The regulations relating 
to this collection of information are 
available on PBGC’s Web site at 
http://www.pbgc.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Jo 
Amato Burns, Attorney, or Catherine B. 
Klion, Manager, Regulatory and Policy 
Division, Legislative and Regulatory 
Department, Pension Benefit Guaranty 
Corporation, 1200 K Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20005–4026, 202–326– 
4024. (For TTY and TDD, call 800–877– 
8339 and ask to be connected to 202– 
326–4024.) 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: PBGC 
intends to request that OMB approve 
modifications to a collection of 
information needed to pay participants 
and beneficiaries who may be entitled to 
pension benefits under a defined benefit 
plan that has terminated. The collection 
consists of information participants and 
beneficiaries are asked to provide in 
connection with an application for 
benefits. In addition, in some instances, 
as part of a search for participants and 
beneficiaries who may be entitled to 
benefits, PBGC requests individuals to 
provide identifying information that the 
individual would provide as part of an 
initial contact with PBGC. All requested 
information is needed to enable PBGC to 
determine benefit entitlements and to 
make appropriate payments. The 
information collection includes My 
Pension Benefit Account (My PBA), an 
application on PBGC’s Web site, 
http://www.pbgc.gov, through which 
plan participants and beneficiaries may 
conduct electronic transactions with 
PBGC, including applying for pension 
benefits, designating a beneficiary, 
granting a power of attorney, electing 
monthly payments, electing to withhold 
income tax from periodic payments, 
changing contact information, and 
applying for electronic direct deposit. 

PBGC intends to add three new forms 
to the information collection. Two of the 
new forms will be used to ascertain the 
continuing eligibility of participants 

who are receiving benefits based on 
disability. The other new form will be 
used to determine whether participants 
are eligible for additional pension 
service credit under the Uniformed 
Services Employment and 
Reemployment Rights Act, which 
establishes specific rights for 
reemployed service members in their 
employee pension benefit plans. (See 
PBGC’s final regulation on USERRA 
Benefits under Title IV of ERISA, 74 FR 
59093 (Nov. 17, 2009).) 

PBGC also intends to modify PBGC 
Form 704 (Request for Earnings 
Information) to eliminate the need for 
respondents to provide copies of IRS 
Form W–2 (Wage and Tax Statement) to 
confirm their earnings. PBGC expects 
that the number of respondents that will 
use the new or modified forms, and the 
burden associated with those forms, will 
be very small. Accordingly, PBGC is not 
changing its burden estimates for this 
information collection as a result of the 
modifications. 

The existing collection of information 
under the regulation was approved 
under OMB control number 1212–0055 
(expires August 31, 2011). PBGC intends 
to request that OMB approve the 
modifications through the current 
expiration date. An agency may not 
conduct or sponsor, and a person is not 
required to respond to, a collection of 
information unless it displays a 
currently valid OMB control number. 

PBGC estimates the total annual 
burden associated with this collection of 
information is 73,300 hours and $3,100. 
The burden estimate includes 67,050 
hours for participants in plans covered 
by the PBGC insurance program. The 
remaining hourly burden is attributable 
to participants that will be covered by 
the expanded Missing Participants 
program under Pension Protection Act 
of 2006 amendments to ERISA, once 
final regulations are issued to 
implement the program. The cost 
burden for both groups of participants is 
estimated to be $3,100. 

PBGC is soliciting public comments 
to— 

• Evaluate whether the collection of 
information is necessary for the proper 
performance of the functions of the 
agency, including whether the 
information will have practical utility; 

• Evaluate the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden of the 
collection of information, including the 
validity of the methodology and 
assumptions used; 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and 

• Minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 

are to respond, including the use of 
appropriate automated, electronic, 
mechanical, or other technological 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology, e.g., permitting 
electronic submission of responses. 

Issued in Washington, DC, this 27th day of 
May, 2010. 
John H. Hanley, 
Director, Legislative and Regulatory 
Department, Pension Benefit Guaranty 
Corporation. 
[FR Doc. 2010–13201 Filed 6–1–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7708–01–P 

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL 
MANAGEMENT 

Proposed Collection; Comment 
Request for Review of a Revised 
Information Collection: (OMB Control 
No. 3206–0216; Form RI 98–7) 

AGENCY: Office of Personnel 
Management. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. 
L. 104–13, May 22, 1995), this notice 
announces that the Office of Personnel 
Management (OPM) intends to submit to 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a request for review of a revised 
information collection. This information 
collection, ‘‘We Need Important 
Information About Your Eligibility for 
Social Security Disability Benefits’’ 
(OMB Control No. 3206–0216; Form RI 
98–7), is used by OPM to verify receipt 
of Social Security Administration (SSA) 
disability benefits, to lessen or avoid 
overpayment to Federal Employees 
Retirement System (FERS) disability 
retirees. It notifies the annuitant of the 
responsibility to notify OPM if SSA 
benefits begin and the overpayment that 
will occur with the receipt of both 
benefits. 

Comments are particularly invited on: 
whether this collection of information is 
necessary for the proper performance of 
functions of the Office of Personnel 
Management, and whether it will have 
practical utility; whether our estimate of 
the public burden of this collection of 
information is accurate, and based on 
valid assumptions and methodology; 
and ways in which we can minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on those who are to respond, through 
the use of appropriate technological 
collection or other forms of information 
technology. 

Approximately 4,300 RI 98–7 forms 
will be completed annually. The form 
takes approximately 5 minutes to 
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